## CITY OF BALTIMORE

SHEILA DIXON, Mayor



## OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

250 City Hall Baltimore, Maryland 21202

January 8, 2009

City Council President Stephanie Rawlings-Blake Office of the Council President City Hall, Suite 400 100 North Holliday Street Baltimore, Maryland 21202

RE: Council Bill #08-0246

Dear Madame President:

We the Baltimore City Youth Commission strongly support Council Bill #08-0246 regarding "Enticing Minors" and believe that this bill will provide adequate safety measures for the youth of Baltimore. In addition, this measure will help build children's confidence and teach them how to respond to a potentially dangerous situation. Again, we thank you for the opportunity to voice our opinion and concerns challenging the youth of Baltimore.

Sincerely,

Samuel Burris

Chair

Baltimore City Youth Commission

annel Busis

SB:cw



